Salisbury University Consortium Coordinating Committee meeting October 9, 2015, 12 p.m. President's Conference Room

Minutes

Present: Darrell Mullins, Chair (President, Faculty Senate; Brian Waller (Chair, Staff Senate); Carrianne Cicero (President, Graduate Student Council); Tyler Gibson (President, SGA); Tim Robinson (Adjunct Faculty Caucus); Amy Hasson (Chief of Staff, President's Office); Gina Boobar (President's Office)

Naming of 2015-2016 Chair

Darrell Mullins was named the 2015-2016 Chair, per the revised bylaws which state that the Faculty Senate representative will chair the Coordinating Committee in even fiscal years.

Report from Faculty Senate – Darrell Mullins

- o General Education Steering Committee
 - Held open forums for faculty; sent survey to students and alumni.
 - Faculty Senate voted to meet one extra time per month exclusively for the discussion of General Education Review.
- Evaluation of Administrators
 - Faculty will evaluate department chair, dean, Provost, and President through an online survey.
 - Anonymous aggregate results go to the person evaluated and their supervisor.
 - Evaluations should be completed in November.

Report from Adjunct Faculty Caucus – Tim Robinson

- Looking at the compensation for adjuncts. Part-time faculty are paid more than adjunct faculty. Job descriptions are very similar. Advising is one aspect of part-time faculty's job description but not adjunct's job description.
- o He spoke in front of the Chancellor last week regarding this subject.
- o They try to assemble once a year. Also, the Provost speaks with the adjuncts once or twice a year.
- Seidel is currently the only school that has had more than one person interested in serving on the Adjunct Caucus.

Report from Staff Senate – Brian Waller

- o They are filling the ranks. Last year there were many vacancies. Now, all senate positions and committee positions are filled.
- o No significant issues at this time.
- Working on finding nominations for the Regent's Staff award. Lisa Gray has discussed this process with Amy Hasson.

Report from Student Government Association – Tyler Gibson

• He is doing a structural reorganization of the SGA. Currently, he oversees 10 people, and the 30 senators report to one officer who then reports to him. There were no real

- committees. Now there are committees that function and he is requiring each committee to have goals.
- o They are looking at how they handle large events, such as Homecoming. The SGA will give some of the Homecoming events to the other Big 6 organizations.

Report from Graduate Student Council – Carrianne Cicero

- The main goal is getting more representation from the graduate programs. The bylaws designate two representatives from each graduate degree program will make up the Assembly.
- Recently voted to change the bylaws to include two graduate assistant representatives, plus a representative from each of the four schools.
- o Working with the Alumni Association this year on Homecoming events.
- o Topic for the Brown Bag Lunch series this year is how to survive graduate school.

Bylaw Review and Revision / Committees

- o All governance bodies except the SGA approved the bylaw revisions last spring. Tyler said that the SGA has now approved the bylaw revisions.
- The word "DRAFT" will be removed from the bylaws document and the final version will be posted on the Campus Governance web page.
- Please review the committee listing and fill necessary positions.

Other Issues

• The next meeting will be scheduled for late November or early December.

Meeting adjourned at 12:35 p.m.

Recorder: Gina Boobar